
Tuesday, August 14th 2012 

Town of Woodstock 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

Tuesday, August 14, 2012 

 

 

 

Selectmen: Jim Fadden, Joel Bourassa, Gil Rand 

Staff: Judy Welch, Steve Welch, Doug Moorhead 

Public: Bill Conn, Donald Doenges, Patrick Griffin, Robert McAfee, Ed Peterson, Shawn Rose 

 

Jim called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was 

affirmative. 

 

Public Participation: 
 

Towing Rotation/Speed Bear & Wilson’s: 
Speed Bear and Wilson’s questioned how the tow rotation is determined for the Woodstock 

Police Department. Chief Moorhead stated that the Woodstock Police Department does not 

have a tow rotation. Chief Moorhead informed both owners that Grafton County Dispatch 

determines the rotation. The Chief recommended that they contact the Sheriff’s Department to 

be added to the rotation list. 

 

Soldier’s Park/Cascade Park/Bob Stahler: 
Bob reviewed a layout for the granite pavers and bricks at Soldier’s Park. 

 

Bob suggested “no smoking signs” for Cascade Park.  

 

Cox Farm Road/Robert McAfee: 
Robert stated that he is looking for proof that the State of NH transferred Cox Farm Road to the 

Town of Woodstock. Robert informed the Board that the information provided to him on July 

23, 2012 does not prove this. Robert noted that it does prove that Cox Farm Road is classified 

as Class 5 from the entrance off Eastside Road to the bend where the road heads south. Robert 

stated that the Town is responsible for maintaining that section of the road and pointed out that 

it needs a lot of work. Robert would like to see some proof of ownership. The Board informed 

Robert that they have provided him with a copy of everything the town office has pertaining to 

Cox Farm Road. 

 

Skid Steer/Chipper/Playground Equipment/Bill Conn: 
Bill stated that he has been hearing a lot of comments around town pertaining to his possession 

of the skid steer, chipper, and playground equipment. Bill explained how he acquired each item 

and asked the Board if they had any further questions. Joel informed Bill that he didn’t have a 

problem with who had possession of the equipment as long as everyone is granted the same 

opportunities . 

 

 



Minutes of the July 31, 2012 Meetings: 
Joel motioned to accept the minutes of the July 31, 2012 Selectmen’s Meeting. Gil seconded 

the motion and the vote was affirmative. 

 

Sign MS-1 Extension: 
Gil motioned to file an MS-1 Extension Request. The Department of Revenue has informed the 

Board that the Utility Values will not be ready until mid to late September. Joel seconded the 

motion and the vote was affirmative.  

 

Emergency Apparatus Access/PD Shed & Garage: 
Bill Mellett needed access to emergency apparatus being stored in the Police Department 

garage. Bill does not have a key and could not locate an Officer. Gil will meet with Doug to see 

if they can relocate the emergency apparatus to a place where all emergency response would 

have access to it. 

 

Old Business: 
 

Update/Steven Fongeallaz Property Status:  
Steven Fongeallaz signed for a certified letter, on August 7, 2012, that stated the conditions that 

would be required in order to repurchase his property. Steven will have until September 3, 2012 

to meet these conditions. 

 

Update/Bruce Rogers Property Status:  
Bruce paid his 2009 Tax Lien in full on August 6, 2012.  

 

New Business: 
Signed Checks. 

 

The Lincoln & Woodstock Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day will be held Saturday, 

September 8th from 9am-1pm at the Lincoln-Woodstock Transfer Station. This is for residents 

only. 

 

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 8:17 p.m. Joel seconded the motion and 

the vote was affirmative. 

 


